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“Success for Every Child” 

 
 
 
4 November 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents 
 
2020/2021 Fee Collection from Parents 
 
To streamline parent fees and provide a sustainable solution to technology demands, the charges below have been determined 
taking into consideration the needs of our students and the goals of the school to support “Success for Every Child”. 
 
School Trips 
Due to the current situation with the pandemic, school trips have not been arranged. Therefore, we will not collect a fee until the 
situation allows. 
 
Classroom Stationery 
Given the actual needs during the last school year, we will waive this fee in 2020/2021 and will cover the expenses. 
 
eLearning Levy 
To move the school to 21st century practice with ICT, we have purchased over 1000 Chromebooks and iPads.  This allows all 
students to have access to new devices every three years and to allow every two students to share one device in Y1 to Y3 (1:1 
device in Y4 to Y6).  A lump sum of HKD620 for the whole year will therefore be collected from parents. 
 
PTA Membership 
The Kowloon Junior School Parent Teacher Association (PTA) is a non-profit organization. Its purpose is to facilitate close 
cooperation and contact between KJS parents and teachers to support student’s general welfare. According to the ESF Ordinance, 
each family of KJS is to pay HKD600 as an annual membership fee.  We will collect this fee on behalf of the PTA. 
 
Summary – Yearly Fee 
All payment must be made online at our school website https://www.kjs.edu.hk/2021yearlyfee/ on or before Friday 20 November 
2020. Other forms of payment including cash and cheque will NOT be accepted until further notice. For any questions, please 
email us at finance@kjs.edu.hk. 

 
eLearning Levy HKD620  
PTA Membership HKD600 If there is more than one KJS student in your family, you will only be required to pay once. 

 HKD1,220  
 
We thank you for your ongoing support. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Neill O’Reilly 
Principal 
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